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April 9, 2018 
 
Yvonne R. Hogle 
Assistant General Counsel 
Rocky Mountain Power 
1407 W North Temple, Ste. 330 
Salt Lake City, UT 84114 
 
Re: Request for Extension of Advice Filing 
 Rocky Mountain Power’s Proposed Tariff Revisions to Electric Service Schedule No. 37, 

Avoided Cost Purchases from Qualifying Facilities, Docket No. 18-035-T02 
 
Dear Ms. Hogle: 
 
 On April 6, 2018, PacifiCorp, doing business as Rocky Mountain Power (“PacifiCorp”) filed 
a request for extension of filing its annual Schedule 37 avoided costs. PacifiCorp is required to file 
the Schedule 37 avoided costs within 30 days of filing its Integrated Resource Plan (“IRP”) or IRP 
Update, or by April 30 of each year, whichever occurs first.1 On March 26, 2018, PacifiCorp 
informed the Public Service Commission (“PSC”) of its intent to file the 2017 IRP Update no later 
than May 1, 2018. PacifiCorp requests the Schedule 37 filing be due 30 days after the 2017 IRP 
Update is filed to align the timing with the IRP Update. In addition, PacifiCorp states Schedule 37 
avoided costs were recently updated effective March 15, 2018 in Docket No. 17-035-T07. 
 

Based on the foregoing, the PSC grants the requested extension. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
/s/ Gary L. Widerburg 
PSC Secretary 
DW#301164 

 

                                                 
1 See Clarification and Procedural Order, issued November 28, 2012, Docket No. 12-035-T10 (In the Matter of 
Rocky Mountain Power’s Proposed Rate Changes to Electric Service Schedule No. 37, Avoided Cost Purchases 
from Qualifying Facilities). 


